## 2025 年喀什地区教师专业能力考核英语试题卷

学校: 姓名: 得分:

<b>一、</b>	课标(共 10 个空	芒,每空1分,满分 10	)分)		
(-	一)、英语课程内容	F是发展学生英语学科 <b></b>	亥心素养的基础,包括6	6个要素,1、	,语篇类型,2、
	,文化知识	只,语言技能和 3、	。其中主题语境	包括 4、,人-	与社会和 5、
	。涵盖鏨	整个高中阶段所涉及的:	主题内容。		
(_	二)、高中英语课程	呈有必修,6、	,选修三类课程构成	成。必修课程6个学分。	选择性必修课
程7	7、个学分。	选修课程为学生自主选	选择休息的课程6个学分	<b>→</b> 。	
(Ξ	三)、英语学科核心	い素养包括:8、	,文化意识,9、_	和 10、	o
二、	单项选择(共10	0 小题,每小题 1 分,	满分 10 分)		
11.	In fact, those onlin	ne comments do not	everyone's opinion o	of your work, so your don'	t have to take
ther	n too seriously.				
	A. represent	B. identify	C. monitor	D. honor	
12.	It has been severa	ıl weeks since our daugh	ter went off to college an	d she seems to be	_ well after a
sho	rt period of homesic	ckness.			
	A. ensuring	B. resolving	C. adjusting	D. forgiving	
13.	Teamwork doesn'	't happen in t	the workplace or school.	It needs training.	
	A. natural	B. nature	C. naturally	D. naturalist	
14.	— Does everyone	e know what to do if a fir	re?		
<u> </u>	Yes. They have been	n trained many times.			
	A. breaks down	B. breaks in	C. breaks up	D. breaks out	
15.	Learning is a life-	long journey, for it bring	gs something	new every day.	
	A. our	B. ours	C. us	D. we	
16.	There are many of	ld trees in our school, ea	ch about 100 y	ears ago.	
	A. dating back to	B. dated from	C. dated back to	D. which dated to	
17.	Last but not least,	, everyone should bear _	to make full use of	f water.	
	A. responsibility	B. achievement	C. emotion	D. gratitude	
18.	To prevent the env	vironment worsening, th	e government proposed n	new policies tot	he use of
non	-renewable energy	sources, urging industrie	es to adopt cleaner alterna	atives instead.	
	A. multiply	B. estimate	C. restrict	D. explode	

- 19. After weeks of research and drafting, the students were advised to thoroughly \_\_\_\_\_\_ their essays before submission, focusing on refining the language and ensuring logical flow.
  A. polish B. dominate C. resemble D. associate
- 20. We students should value the precious time and spare no effort to \_\_\_\_\_ ourselves with modern science and technology.
  - A. represent B. escape C. equip D. establish

### 三、阅读理解(共两节,满分30分)

第一节(共10小题;每小题2分,满分20分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四中选出最佳选项。

A

Here are four of the most iconic places worldwide. Besides many incredible attractions, these landmarks also have great work exchange opportunities, for those looking to save money or have a unique cultural experience.

### Golden Gate Bridge, USA

Known for its rustic red color, the Golden Gate Bridge was built in the 1930s and was the tallest and longest suspension bridge in the world. The bridge is one of the best iconic places in San Francisco, and you can stay in the city on a budget by volunteering at a yoga studio.

### Banff National Park, Canada

Home to alpine peaks, glacial lakes, and the famous Icefields Parkway scenic drive, Banff is a heaven for lovers of natural beauty and adventure. A cool work exchange to try is this family-run ice cream shop in Twin Butte, just 3.5 hours away from Banff National Park. Stay in a local family home and help with running the shop as well as animal care.

### Balboa Park, USA

The Balboa Park is one of the most visited tourist attractions in San Diego, USA. The park is full of history, architecture, art, and beautiful nature. You could spend an entire day exploring this oasis (绿洲) of culture in San Diego. Any experienced videographers visiting San Diego should consider this work exchange!

### The Great Pyramid of Giza, Egypt

As the oldest of the Seven Wonders of the Ancient World, and the only one that still remains well-preserved today, the Great Pyramid of Giza is a truly fantastic sight. It's the largest pyramid in Egypt and was built in the early 26th Century BC. You can actually work at a guesthouse in Cairo, where you can see the pyramids directly!

- 21. What can we know about the Golden Gate Bridge in the USA?
  - A. The longest bridge in the world.
- B. The best scenic spot in San Francisco.
- C. Many volunteers at yoga studios.
- D. The bridge with almost a century of history.
- 22. What do Banff National Park and Balboa Park have in common?
  - A. Full of amazing natural views.
- B. Home to glacial lakes.
- C. Suitable for adventurous tours.
- D. Ideal sites for videographers.
- 23. What makes the Great Pyramid of Giza truly wonderful?
  - A. Its location and view.
- B. Its culture and activities.
- C. Its height and history.
- D. Its history and preservation.

В

Dear Jack,

I remember the moment — it truly hit me that your autism(自闭症) lasted forever. I had already mentally planned our trips up north with the boys. I was going to spend endless hours playing baseball with you — like Grandpa did with me.

When we said goodbye to kindergarten I knew it was real. I spent some time being sad. Now you are 8. You still have no words. We have never had one of those father-son moments I pictured when you were a baby. But I'm learning that's OK. I still have unbelievable things to offer as your dad, even if they weren't the things I originally expected.

You have taught me to be patient. You have taught me that it's OK to be different and to be sad when life doesn't go as planned. You have taught me that it is OK to talk about those feelings and fight for what is right. Stand up and say this is wrong, and encourage others to stand up for you and say the same.

My job on this earth is to create a world for you and other kids like you. Be the voice you don't have, and build the kind of community which I want to see you grow up in. I used to shy a way from contacting people with disabilities or just not consider them. Before you were born, I was so caught up in my own world that I probably

wouldn't have even noticed. Now, I see things differently. I notice. You did that for me. And hope my example will do that for others.

Your mom and I have spent 8 years trying to find your voice. And honestly, we don't know if we ever will. I promise you I will spend my life keeping you safe and making this world better for you.

- 24. What can be learned about the author?
  - A. He is at a loss what to do to help Jack. B. He is to blame for Jack's present condition.
  - C. He has changed his attitude to the disabled. D. He hasn't accepted the reality up to now.
- 25. How does the author sound in the text?
  - A. Ashamed.

B. Caring.

C. Regretful.

- D. Indifferent.
- 26. In which section of a magazine may this text appear?
  - A. Science.

B. Entertainment.

C. Sports.

D. Relationship.

 $\mathbf{C}$ 

Once flying globally, University of Vermont music professor David Feurzeig is demonstrating how locals can fight climate change and promote community in his "Play Every Town Project".

Feurzeig once prided himself on attending musical festivals around the world. "For academic musicians," he notes on his website, "there are motivations to fly, fly, fly. The farther the performance, the more reputation and promotion."

Then Feurzeig thought about how such carbon-intensive travel contributes to the climate crisis. "Touring needs to change rapidly," he said, "if we are to maintain a livable world." That's why the 58- year - old has given up flying globally and instead relies on his solar-powered electric vehicle and public transportation for his current project.

Feurzeig is aiming to perform a free concert in every one of Vermont's 252 cities and towns, all while promoting local and state environmental causes. Starting in May 2022 in the state's largest city of Burlington, the pianist has shared his idea at more than 50 performances. Feurzeig estimates that the project will last until the end of the decade to complete.

The pianist and his stage manager travel to events in most any weather. Consider the one in Warren, just after last July's historic statewide flooding. "On the recording of the concert, you can hear the stream racing by," he said. "And I've played on the smokiest day in Vermont history, the wettest day in Vermont history, the hottest November day in Vermont history. All these things are becoming worse and more and more frequent."

So far, the project has raised more than \$17,000 in donations for local and state environmental groups. "I want to support local efforts that protect our environment and bring people together. Music can spark change, one town at a time." he said. Feurzeig's concert journey blends artistic passion with climate action, proving local green concerts echo louder than distant music festivals.

- 27. What motivated Feurzeig to give up flying globally?
  - A. His concern about carbon footprint.
  - B. His desire for academic promotion.
  - C. Potential accident risk of long flights.
  - D. Convenience of public transportation.
- 28. What is the main aim of Feurzeig's "Play Every Town Project"?
  - A. To encourage green transportation.
  - B. To attract more people to his concerts.
  - C. To improve local music atmosphere.
  - D. To promote environmental protection.
- 29. What does Feurzeig's experiences in bad weathers reveal?
  - A. Vermont's fight with frequent disasters.
  - B. Feurzeig's dedication to the project.
  - C. The urgent need to take climate actions.
  - D. The hardships of holding concerts.
- 30. Which sentence from the text can be a best summary for the text?
  - A. The farther the performance, the more reputation and promotion.
  - B. Carbon-intensive travel contributes to the climate crisis.
  - C. All these things are becoming worse and more and more frequent.
  - D. Local green concerts echo louder than distant music festivals.

### 第二节(共5小题,每小题2分,满分10分)

### Three Ways To A Healthier Lifestyle

Over the years, I feel like I have developed a fairly healthy lifestyle for myself. Today,31
1. Drink lots of water!
About 2.5-3 L of pure water will make your skin shining, and it also helps with digestion (消化)
32 , which contains about 500 ml of water. I always have it around and filled up, that way I have a bette
understanding of how much I have to drink.
233!
I am lucky in a way that I simply love the taste of fruits and vegetables. You can go green by simply addin
a proper amount of vegetables to your diet34 go for it! But make sure that the fruit or vegetable sala
on the side is just as big as your plate of beef.
3. Make your exercise manageable!
If you're working full-time or have exams coming up at school, there is simply no way you're going to b
at the gym 5 days a week35 For me, I know 3 times per week are absolutely manageable with m
schedule.
A. Go green
B. If you want beef for dinner
C. I have a super pretty water bottle
D. Don't make your exercise plan too big
E. I want to share 3 ways to a healthier lifestyle
四、完形填空(共 15 小题,每小题 1 分,满分 15 分)
阅读下面短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四中选出最佳选项。
Once upon a time, there was a small village in the heart of a big jungle(丛林)36by the
mountains and in the shade of green trees, the villagers happily lived a simple life.
All of them37 their daily tasks and none had the will to try something new,38on
girl named Hannah people in the village could read, let alone write, and Hannah was one of them
Hannah was a/an40 person and loved to explore.
One afternoon, when Hannah was out, she came upon an old cottage, whose door was 4

hanging(悬挂低垂). E	ven though Hannah's m	other had strictly warne	d her not to go wandering in abandoned
places, her curiosity	42 her. She tip-	toed(蹑手蹑脚,垫着朋	却尖地) slowly to the door and opened it.
She was left 43	In front of Hannah v	was a room full of books	s glistering in the dust, just waiting to be
explored. Hannah knew	in her heart that she wo	ould like to read all of th	em. She 44 the books and the
shelves until they were	e clean. When it was da	rk, she quickly picked	two books and went back home to read
overnight. The next day	, she quickly finished her	breakfast and made her	way to the cottage again.
The little girl was	s so inspired by the books	s and she learned the	of love and friendship, and that
the true strength	within one's ow	vn heart! She decided	to share the tales with the people of her
village, which she knew	w would be a difficult jo	ourney. Hannah started t	elling tales every day at her cottage and
added her own touch of	curiosity every now and	then to make them more	<u>47</u> .
With time going	by, more and more peo	ople came to the readin	gs. Hannah reminded everyone 48
the importance of huma	nn connection, respect, ar	nd love. She became a _	for everyone that even in the
dustiest corners, there c	can be a hidden 50	And that treasure is	s not always gold, it can be a tale simply
waiting to be shared.			
36. A. Lost	B. Caught	C. Surrounded	D. Buried
37. A. used to	B. were used to	C. were used for	D. used
38. A. except for	B. besides	C. as well as	D. in addition to
39. A. Many	B. Many a	C. Few	D. A few
40. A. warm	B. romantic	C. kind	D. adventurous
41. A. barely	B. completely	C. simply	D. closely
42. A. made use of	B. happened to	C. got the best of	D. gave up
43. A. disappointed	B. delighted	C. surprised	D. satisfied
44. A. dusted	B. opened	C. moved	D. carried
45. A. power	B. strength	C. energy	D. force
46. A. lies	B. happens	C. appears	D. crosses
47. A. disappointing	B. interesting	C. surprising	D. confusing
48. A. on	B. at	C. in	D. of
49. A. speaker	B. reminder	C. supporter	D. dreamer

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。
Qi Baishi is a world-famous art master in China.
He was born in51 poor family from Xiangtan, Hunan province. He was at school for less than a
year because52 illnesses. One day, he found a Chinese painting guide book — <i>Jieziyuan Huapu</i> . The
book inspired his interests in painting53 (picture). He decided54 (learn) by himself and
later became a master of art through his hard work. In 1902, he55 (start) to travel around China. He
visited famous places, met many people and saw different kinds of art pieces. These experiences helped him
become one of the56(good) artists of all time.
57 (He) paintings are generally about the small things of the world, such as fish, shrimps (虾
and frogs. "Mouse and Cat with Lamp" is one of them. In the picture, a mouse is standing on the top of a long
pole (杆子). Under the pole is a cat. They are so lively it looks like they would jump out of the
paper to fight.
All the works59 (create) by Qi Baishi in a fresh way, which expressed his love for nature and
life. His talents and skills amazed the whole world a lot. He is 60 (real) a master of art and the pride o
Xiangtan.
六、写作(共两节,满分 25 分)
第一节 (满分 10 分)
根据下列提示,谈一谈自己的职业规划。要求 60—80 词。
1. 我梦寐以求的职业是做一名挽救生命的医生。(hire, physician)
2. 作为一名医生,当面对事故时,我就可以实施急救而不是只能旁观。(faced with)
3. 当人们把他们的生命交付给我,我会感到责任重大,积极应对。(a sense of responsibility)
4. 对我来说,实现这个目标还有很长的路要走,因此我要更加努力才能被理想的医学院录取。(be admitted
to)

D. gold

50. A. trick B. treasure C. love

五、语法填空(共10小题,每小题1分,满分10分)

第二节 (满分 15 分)
假定你是李华,网络已经把世界变成了真正的全球村,请你给某英文报社写一封信,就网络对教育的
影响谈谈你的看法。内容包括:
1.网络对教育的影响(利与弊);
2.你的建议。
注意:1.词数 100 左右;
2.开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数;
3.可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。
Dear Sir/Madam,
The Internet has transformed the world into a global village, altering all aspects of our life, especially
education.

# 2025 年喀什地区教师专业能力考核英语试题卷 参考答案

### 一、课标题

- 1. 主题语境 2. 语言知识 3. 学习策略 4. 人与自我 5. 人与自然
- 6. 选择性必修 7. 8 8.语言能力 9. 思维品质 10. 学习能力
- 二、单项选择

#### 11. A

【详解】考查动词词义辨析。句意:实际上,那些网络评论并不能代表大家对你作品的看法,所以你不必把这些评论看得太当回事。A. represent 代表,表示; B. identify 认出,识别; C. monitor 监视,监控; D. honor 尊敬。根据主语"those online comments(那些网上的评论)"以及宾语"everyone's opinion of your work(每个人对你作品的看法)"可推知,这里表达"网上的评论不代表每个人的看法"含义,因此这里应是"represent"。故选 A 项。

### 12. C

13. C

【详解】考查动词词义辨析。句意:女儿上大学已有数周,短暂想家后,她似乎已逐渐适应。A. ensuring 确保; B. resolving 解决,决心; C. adjusting 适应; D. forgiving 原谅。女儿刚上大学,可能有段时间想家,但之后应该适应了,所以空格处应该填一个表示适应的词。adjusting well 符合句意,最贴切。故选 C。

【详解】考查副词。句意: 团队合作不会在工作场所或学校自然发生,它需要培训。A. natural 自然的(adj.); B. nature 自然(n.); C. naturally 自然地(adv.); D. naturalist 自然主义者。此处修饰动词 happen,应用副词 naturally"自然地",作状语。故选 C 项。

#### 14. D

【详解】考查动词短语辨析。句意: ——如果火灾发生,每个人都知道该怎么做吗? ——是的。他们已经接受过很多次培训了。A. breaks down 出故障,分解; B. breaks in 闯入,打断; C. breaks up 解散,破碎,分手; D. breaks out 爆发,突然发生。根据上文"a fire"以及语境可知,空处表示火灾突然发生的情况,D选项"breaks out"符合句意。故选 D。

### 15. C

【详解】考查代词。句意: 学习是一段终生的旅程,因为它每天都给我们带来新的东西。A. our 是形容词性物主代词,意为"我们的",后需接名词; B. ours 是名词性物主代词,意为"我们的",相当于"our + 名词"; C. us 是人称代词宾格,意为"我们",在句中作宾语; D. we 是人称代词主格,意为"我们",在句中作主语。brings 是从句谓语动词,其后接人称代词宾格作宾语,所以用 us。故选 C。

16. A

【详解】考查非谓语动词。句意:我们学校有许多古树,每棵都可以追溯到大约 100 年前。"each \_\_\_\_\_\_about 100 years ago"是独立主格结构,动词短语 date from 和 date back to 意为"追溯到",是非谓语动词,与其逻辑主语 each 之间为主动关系,所以用现在分词形式。故选 A。

17. A

【详解】考查名词词义辨析。句意:最后但并非最不重要的是,每个人都应该承担充分利用水的责任。A. responsibility 责任; B. achievement 成就; C. emotion 情绪; D. gratitude 感激。根据"to make full use of water"可知,充分利用水是每个人应该承担的"责任"。故选 A。

18. C

【详解】考查动词词义辨析。句意:为了防止环境恶化,政府提出了新的政策来限制不可再生能源的使用,敦促工业采用更清洁的替代能源。A. multiply 使增加,使繁殖;B. estimate 估计,评估;C. restrict 限制,约束;D. explode 使爆炸,爆发。根据"To prevent the environment worsening"以及"urging industries to adopt cleaner alternatives instead"可知,政府是要对不可再生能源的使用进行"限制"。故选 C 项。

19. A

【详解】考查动词词义辨析。句意: 经过数周的研究和起草,学生们被建议在提交论文前彻底润色他们的论文,重点是精炼语言并确保逻辑流畅。A. polish 润色,使完美; B. dominate 支配,控制; C. resemble 类似,像; D. associate 联想,联系。根据"focusing on refining the language and ensuring logical flow"可知,这里是说在提交论文前要对论文进行润色,使语言更精炼,逻辑更流畅,polish 符合语境。故选 A 项。

20. C

【详解】考查动词词义辨析。句意:我们学生应该珍惜宝贵的时间,不遗余力地用现代科学技术武装自己。A. represent 代表; B. escape 逃离; C. equip 装备,使具备; D. establish 建立。根据"ourselves with modern science and technology"可知,此处表示用现代科学技术来武装自己,equip sb. with sth. 是固定搭配,意为"用某物装备某人"。故选 C。

三、阅读理解

#### 21. D 22. A 23. D

- 【导语】文章体裁为应用文,介绍了世界上四个标志性的地点以及这些地点提供的工作交换机会。主旨是 向读者推荐这些著名旅游景点,同时提供了节约成本或有独特文化体验的工作交换机会,让读者在游览这 些地方时能够有更加丰富的体验。
- 21. 细节理解题。第一个小标题"**Golden Gate Bridge**, **USA**"下"the Golden Gate Bridge was built in the 1930s(金门大桥建于上世纪 30 年代)"表明金门大桥建于上世纪 30 年代,使其几乎有一个世纪的历史。故选 D 项。
- 22. 细节理解题。第二个小标题"Banff National Park, Canada"下"Home to alpine peaks, glacial lakes, and the famous Icefields Parkway scenic drive, Banff is a heaven for lovers of natural beauty and adventure.(班夫国家公园拥有高山峰、冰川湖泊和著名的冰原公路风景道,是自然美景和冒险爱好者的天堂。)"和第三个小标题"Balboa Park, USA"下"The park is full of history, architecture, art, and beautiful nature.(这个公园充满了历史、建筑、艺术和美丽的自然风景。)"表明班夫国家公园和巴尔博亚公园都以其充满令人赞叹的自然之美而闻名,故选 A 项。
- 23. 细节理解题。第四个小标题"The Great Pyramid of Giza, Egypt"下"As the oldest of the Seven Wonders of the Ancient World, and the only one that still remains well-preserved today, the Great Pyramid of Giza is a truly fantastic sight.(作为世界七大古迹中最古老的建筑,也是仅存并保存完好的一个,吉萨大金字塔是一个真正的奇观。)"表明吉萨金字塔被认为是真正的奇迹,因为它是七大古代世界奇迹中最古老的建筑且保存完好。所以吉萨大金字塔的真正奇妙之处它的历史和保护。故选 D 项。

### 24. C 25. B 26. D

- 【导语】这是一篇应用文。本文是一篇父亲写给自闭症儿子的信,信中充满关爱;作者说从儿子那里学到了如何与残疾人相处、如何更好地与儿子相处,信最后,作者说虽不知道儿子是否能说话,但他会全力保护儿子。
- 24. 推理判断题。由倒数第二段中的句子"I used to shy away from contacting people with disabilities or just not consider them.(我过去常常回避与残疾人接触,或者根本不考虑他们。)"和"Before you were born, I was so caught up in my own world that I probably wouldn't have even noticed. Now, I see things differently. I notice.(在你出生之前,我太沉迷于自己的世界了,我可能都没有注意到。现在,我的看法不同了。我注意到了)"可知,作者在儿子出生之前常回避与残疾人接触,或者干脆不考虑他们,现在作者的看法不同了,他注意到了残疾人,所以作者改变了对残疾人的看法。故选 C。

- 25. 推理判断题。由第三段的句子"You have taught me to be patient. You have taught me that it's OK to be different and to be sad when life doesn't go as planned.(你教会了我要有耐心。你教会了我,当生活没有按计划进行时,你可以与众不同,也可以难过)"和最后一段的句子"I promise you I will spend my life keeping you safe and making this world better for you.(我向你保证,我会用我的一生来保护你,让这个世界变得更美好)"可知,作者说儿子教会了他很多东西,作者承诺会保护儿子的安全,让这个世界为儿子变得更美好,说明作者是以一种关爱的口吻写这封信的。故选 B。
- 26. 推理判断题。本文是一篇父亲写给自闭症儿子的信,信中充满关爱;作者说从儿子那里学到了如何与残疾人相处、如何更好地与儿子相处,信最后,作者说虽不知道儿子是否能说话,但他会全力保护儿子。所以写的是关于家庭成员间的情感故事,故会出现在杂志的 Relationship(关系)专栏。故选 D。
- 27. A 28. D 29. C 30. D
- 【导语】这是一篇记叙文,文章主要讲述了佛蒙特大学音乐教授 David Feurzeig 为应对气候危机,放弃全球飞行,通过 "Play Every Town Project",在佛蒙特州的各个城镇举办免费音乐会,推动当地环保事业,将艺术热情与气候行动相结合的故事。
- 27. 细节理解题。根据第三段"Then Feurzeig thought about how such carbon-intensive travel contributes to the climate crisis. "Touring needs to change rapidly," he said, "if we are to maintain a livable world." That's why the 58- year old has given up flying globally (然后 Feurzeig 思考这种高碳排的旅行是如何加剧气候危机的。他说:"如果我们要维持一个宜居的世界,巡回演出需要迅速改变"这就是为什么这位 58 岁的教授放弃了全球飞行)"可知,Feurzeig 因为担心碳足迹对气候的影响而放弃全球飞行。故选 A。
- 28. 细节理解题。根据第四段 "Feurzeig is aiming to perform a free concert in every one of Vermont's 252 cities and towns, all while promoting local and state environmental causes. (Feurzeig 的目标是在佛蒙特州的 252 个城镇中的每一个都举办一场免费音乐会,同时推动当地和州的环境事业。)"可知,他的"在每个城镇演出项目"主要目的是促进环境保护。故选 D。
- 29. 推理判断题。根据第五段"Consider the one in Warren, just after last July's historic statewide flooding. "On the recording of the concert, you can hear the stream racing by," he said. "And I've played on the smokiest day in Vermont history, the wettest day in Vermont history, the hottest November day in Vermont history. All these things are becoming worse and more and more frequent." (想想去年 7 月全州历史性洪水过后在沃伦的那场演出。他说:"在音乐会的录音中,你可以听到溪流奔腾而过的声音"。"我在佛蒙特州历史上烟雾最浓的一天、最潮湿的一天、11 月最热的一天进行了演出。所有这些情况都变得越来越糟糕,越来越频繁。")"可知,

Feurzeig 在恶劣天气下坚持演出,且提到这些极端天气愈发糟糕和频繁,结合他为应对气候危机所做的努力,可推断出他在恶劣天气下的经历揭示了采取气候行动的迫切性。故选 C。

- 30. 主旨大意题。根据最后一段 "Feurzeig's concert journey blends artistic passion with climate action, proving local green concerts echo louder than distant music festivals. (Feurzeig 的音乐会之旅将艺术激情与气候行动相结合,证明了当地的绿色音乐会比遥远的音乐节更有影响力。)"可知, Feurzeig 通过在当地举办绿色音乐会来推动环保,比之前全球飞行参加音乐节更有意义,更能产生积极影响。所以 D 选项"当地的绿色音乐会比遥远的音乐节反响更大。"能概括本文主旨。故选 D。
- 31. E 32. C 33. A 34. B 35. D
- 【导语】本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了三种更健康的生活方式,包括喝大量的水、选择绿色健康的生活方式和让运动变得可控,旨在为读者提供实用的健康建议和生活方式指南。
- 31. 文章开头提到"Over the years, I feel like I have developed a fairly healthy lifestyle for myself.(这些年来,我觉得我已经为自己养成了一个相当健康的生活方式。)",下文紧接着分享了三种方式。选项 E"I want to share 3 ways to a healthier lifestyle(我想分享三种更健康的生活方式。)"符合逻辑,起承上启下的作用。故选 E。
- 32. 根据空前"About 2.5-3 L of pure water will make your skin shining, and it also helps with digestion (消化).(大约 2.5-3 升的纯净水会让你的皮肤发亮,也有助于消化)"可知,上文提到喝水的好处。选项 C"I have a super pretty water bottle(我有一个超级漂亮的水瓶)"中的"water bottle"正是空后"which contains about 500 ml of water.(里面含有大约 500 毫升的水)"中的"which"所指代的内容。故选 C。
- 33. 空处为小标题,为本段主要内容。根据下文"I am lucky in a way that I simply love the taste of fruits and vegetables. You can go green by simply adding a proper amount of vegetables to your diet.(我在某种程度上很幸运,因为我非常喜欢水果和蔬菜的味道。你可以通过在日常饮食中适当增加适量的蔬菜来走向绿色健康的生活方式。)"可知,本段主要讲述的是在饮食方面多吃蔬菜水果,倡导绿色健康饮食。选项 A"Go green(选择绿色健康的生活方式)"与本段内容相符。故选 A。
- 34. 根据空后"go for it! But make sure that the fruit or vegetable salad on the side is just as big as your plate of beef.(那就去吃吧! 但要确保旁边的水果或蔬菜沙拉和你的牛肉盘一样大。)"可推测,空处指的是吃肉。选项 B"If you want beef for dinner(如果你晚餐想吃牛肉)"与下文内容相符,指出如果想吃牛肉的情况,要搭配同样量的蔬菜水果沙拉。故选 B。
- 35. 根据空前"If you're working full-time or have exams coming up at school, there is simply no way you're

going to be at the gym 5 days a week.(如果你全职工作或者学校即将有考试,那么你一周去 5 天健身房是不可能的。)"以及空后"For me, I know 3 times per week are absolutely manageable with my schedule.(对我来说,我知道每周三次是完全可以适应我的日程安排的。)"可推测,空处和制定适合自己的锻炼计划相关。选项D"Don't make your exercise plan too big(不要让你的运动计划太大。)"符合文意,起到承上启下的作用。故选 D。

四、完形填空

- 36. C 37. B 38. A 39. D 40. D 41. B 42. C 43. C 44. A 45. A 46. A 47. B 48. D 49. B 50. B
- 【导语】这是一篇记叙文。文章主要讲述了爱冒险的女孩 Hannah 偶然发现了一间满是书的废弃小屋,读了里面的书以后开始在村里讲故事,她最终成为了村民的导师。
- 36. 考查动词词义辨析。句意: 群山环抱,绿树成荫,村民们幸福地过着简朴的生活。A. Lost 丢失; B. Caught 抓住; C. Surrounded 包围,围绕; D. Buried 埋。由下文"by the mountains"以及语境可知,这里指村庄被山"围绕"。故选 C 项。
- 37. 考查动词词组辨析。句意: 他们都习惯了日常工作,没有人愿意尝试新事物,除了一个叫 Hannah 的 女孩。A. used to 过去常常; B. were used to 习惯于; C. were used for 用于; D. used 用。由下文"none had the will to try something new"可知,村民们"习惯于"日常工作,不愿意尝试新事物。故选 B 项。
- 38. 考查介词词组辨析。句意: 他们都习惯了日常工作,没有人愿意尝试新事物,除了一个叫 Hannah 的 女孩。A. except for 除了(不包括在内); B. besides 除了(包括在内); C. as well as 以及; D. in addition to 另外。由上文"none had the will to try something new"以及下文"loved to explore."可知,这里指"除了"Hannah 以外,村民都不愿意尝试新事物。故选 A 项。
- 39. 考查词代词义辨析。句意: 村里只有几个人会读书,更不用说写字了,Hannah 就是其中之一。A. Many 许多; B. Many a 很多; C. Few 很少(表否定); D. A few 几个。由下文"Hannah was one of them"以及"she quickly picked two books and went back home to read overnight"和语境可知,这里指只有"几个"人可以阅读。故选 D 项。
- 40. 考查形容词词义辨析。句意: Hannah 是个喜欢冒险的人,喜欢探索。A. warm 温暖的; B. romantic 浪漫的; C. kind 友善的; D. adventurous 冒险的。由下文"loved to explore"可知,Hannah 是个喜欢"冒险的"人。故选 D 项。
- 41. 考查副词词义辨析。句意:一天下午,当 Hannah 外出时,她偶然发现了一座旧农舍,门完全挂着。A.

- barely 勉强; B. completely 完全地; C. simply 简单地; D. closely 紧密地。由下文"in abandoned places"可知,这些地方没有人居住,所以很破败,门坏了,几乎"完全"挂着没有人管。故选 B 项。
- 42. 考查动词词组辨析。句意: 尽管 Hannah 的母亲严格警告她不要在废弃的地方游荡,但她的好奇心还是战胜了她。A. made use of 利用; B. happened to 碰巧; C. got the best of 战胜,占上风; D. gave up 放弃。由下文"She tip-toed(蹑手蹑脚,垫着脚尖地) slowly to the door"可知,这里指 Hannah 的好奇心还是"战胜"了她,所以她还是进去了。故选 C 项。
- 43. 考查形容词词义辨析。句意: 她很惊讶。A. disappointed 失望的; B. delighted 高兴的; C. surprised 惊讶的; D. satisfied 满意的。由下文"In front of Hannah was a room full of books glistering in the dust"以及语境可知,这里指破旧房子里装满了书,这让 Hannah 很"惊讶"。故选 C 项。
- 44. 考查动词词义辨析。句意: 她把书和书架掸干净。A. dusted 掸掉灰尘; B. opened 打开; C. moved 移动; D. carried 携带。由上文"In front of Hannah was a room full of books glistering in the dust"可知,这里指Hannah"掸掉"书和书架上面的"灰尘"。故选 A 项。
- 45. 考查名词词义辨析。句意:小女孩深受这些书的启发,她了解了爱和友谊的力量,真正的力量在于自己的内心! A. power 力量; B. strength 力气; C. energy 能量; D. force 武力。由下文"of love and friendship"可知,这里指小女孩了解了爱和友谊的"力量"。故选 A 项。
- 46. 考查动词词义辨析。句意:小女孩深受这些书的启发,她学会了爱和友谊的力量,真正的力量在于自己的内心! A. lies 存在于; B. happens 发生; C. appears 出现; D. crosses 跨过。由下文"within one's own heart"以及语境可知,这里指真正的力量"存在于"自己的内心。故选 A 项。
- 47. 考查形容词词义辨析。句意: Hannah 开始每天在她的小屋里讲故事,并时不时地加入自己的好奇心,让故事更有趣。A. disappointing 令人失望的; B. interesting 有趣的; C. surprising 令人惊讶的; D. confusing 令人困惑的。由上文"added her own touch of curiosity every now and then"可知,Hannah 这样做是为了让故事更"有趣"。故选 B 项。
- 48. 考查介词词义辨析。句意: Hannah 提醒大家人际关系、尊重和爱的重要性。A. on 关于; B. at 在; C. in 在……里; D. of……的。由上文"reminded everyone"可知,这里考查 remind sb of sth,表"提醒某人某事",为固定搭配。故选 D 项。
- 49. 考查名词词义辨析。句意: 她提醒每个人,即使在最脏的角落,也可能有隐藏的宝藏。A. speaker 发言人; B. reminder 提醒物; C. supporter 支持者; D. dreamer 梦想家。由上文"Hannah reminded everyone"可知,这里指 Hannah 成为了每个人的"提醒"。故选 B 项。

50. 考查名词词义辨析。句意: 她提醒每个人,即使在最脏的角落,也可能有隐藏的宝藏。A. trick 把戏; B. treasure 宝藏; C. love 爱; D. gold 黄金。由下文"that treasure is not always gold"以及语境可知,这里指即使在最脏的角落,也可能有隐藏的"宝藏"。故选 B 项。

### 五、语法填空

- 51. a 52. of 53. pictures 54. to learn 55. started 56. best 57. His 58. that 59. were created 60. really
- 【导语】这是一篇人物传记,文章主要介绍了著名画家齐白石。
- 51. 考查冠词。句意:他出生在湖南湘潭的一个贫困家庭。family"家庭",可数名词,此处泛指"一个贫困家庭",应用不定冠词, poor 以辅音音素开头,故填 a。
- 52. 考查介词。句意:因为生病,他在学校待了不到一年。because of"由于",固定短语,后接名词作宾语,故填 of。
- 53. 考查名词复数。句意:这本书激发了他对绘画的兴趣。picture"绘画,图片",可数名词,此处应用复数形式泛指,故填 pictures。
- 54. 考查非谓语动词。句意:他决定自学,后来通过他的努力成为了一名艺术大师。decide to do sth"决定做某事",故此处应用动词不定式,故填 to learn。
- 55. 考查一般过去时。句意: 1902 年,他开始周游全国。根据时间状语"In 1902"可知,此处是描述过去发生的事情,应用一般过去时,故填 started。
- 56. 考查形容词最高级。句意:这些经历帮助他成为有史以来最好的艺术家之一。结合空前的 the 以及"of all time"可知,此处指"有史以来最好的艺术家之一",应用形容词最高级作定语,故填 best。
- 57. 考查代词。句意:他的画一般都是关于世界上的小生灵,比如鱼、虾和青蛙。空处修饰名词"paintings",应用形容词性物主代词,首字母应大写,故填 His。
- 58. 考查结果状语从句。句意:它们是如此生动形象,看起来就像它们会跳出来打架。此处是"so...that..." 引导的结果状语从句,表示"如此.....以至于......",故填 that。
- 59. 考查时态语态和主谓一致。句意: 所有的作品都是齐白石以新颖的方式创作的,表达了他对自然和生活的热爱。结合句意以及从句时态可知,句子是描述过去发生的事情,且主语"works"和动词"create"之间是被动关系,故用一般过去时的被动语态,主语是名词复数,故填 were created。
- 60. 考查副词。句意:他真是一位艺术大师,是湘潭的骄傲。空处作状语修饰"is",应用副词形式,故填really。

六、写作

写作第一节

My dream career is to be hired as a life-saving physician. As a doctor, when faced with accidents, I can perform first aid instead of standing by. Besides, when people entrust me with their life, I will feel a strong sense of responsibility and respond actively. There is a long way for me to realize this dream. Therefore, I must study harder to be admitted to the ideal medical university.

【导语】本篇书面表达属于议论文。要求考生根据汉语提示讲述自己的职业规划,阐述自己的理想职业,原因以及为此而努力的决心。

【详解】1.词汇积累

职业: career→occupation

面对/遇到: (be) faced with→(be) confronted with/encounter

此外: besides→what's more

实现: realize→make sth come true

2.句式拓展

简单句变复合句

原句: Therefore, I must study harder to be admitted to the ideal medical university.

拓展句: Therefore, I must study harder so that I can be admitted to the ideal medical university.

【点睛】【高分句型 1】As a doctor, when faced with accidents, I can perform first aid instead of standing by.

("when faced with accidents"为省略句结构,作时间状语)

【高分句型 2】Besides, when people entrust me with their life, I will feel a strong sense of responsibility and respond actively. (运用了 when 引导的时间状语从句)

写作第二节

Dear Sir/Madam,

The Internet has transformed the world into a global village, altering all aspects of our life, especially education. Here, I am writing to share my thoughts on its positive effect as well as negative one.

The most obvious advantage lies in the wide choice of courses. Learners can have access to the courses

tailored for personal needs regardless of time and space. As a result, learning occurs in such an efficient way that gaining knowledge is easier than ever. However, the downside is just as noticeable. Along with individualized courses, the Internet presents half-truths that puzzle the young minds where self-control and judging power are still forming.

Therefore, I strongly suggest that the use of the internet should be under supervision of adults. And parents and teachers should provide guidance to ensure that it best serves the mental and physical growth of the teens.

Yours faithfully,

Li Hua

【导语】本篇书面表达属于应用文。假定你是李华,网络已经把世界变成了真正的全球村,请你给某英文报社写一封信,就网络对教育的影响谈谈你的看法。

### 【详解】1.词汇积累

确保: ensure→make sure

指导: guidance→instruction

选择: choice-option

因此: as a result→as a consequence

2.句式拓展

简单句变复合句

原句: The most obvious advantage lies in the wide choice of courses. Learners can have access to the courses tailored for personal needs regardless of time and space.

拓展句: The most obvious advantage lies in the wide choice of courses, where learners can have access to the courses tailored for personal needs regardless of time and space.

【点睛】[高分句型 1] Therefore, I strongly suggest that the use of the internet should be under supervision of adults. (运用了 that 引导宾语从句)

[高分句型 2] As a result, learning occurs in such an efficient way that gaining knowledge is easier than ever. (运用了结果状语从句)